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My Ref: Scrutiny/Correspondence/Cllr McGarry 

 

25 April 2018 

 

Councillor Susan Elsmore 

Cabinet Member Social Care, Health & Well-Being  

County Hall 

Cardiff 

CF10 4UW 

 

Dear Susan, 

 

COMMUNITY & ADULT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 18 APRIL 2018  

 

As Chair of the Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee, I wish to thank you and 

officers for attending Committee and providing Members with an opportunity to consider a 

range of Items on the Agenda at the April meeting.  Members of the Committee have 

requested that I feed back the following comments and observations to you: 

 

People and Communities: Housing & Communities Delivery Plan 2018/19 

 

The Committee was pleased to receive the Delivery Plan for Housing and Communities.  

They were encouraged by the update you gave on progress in relation to Independent Living 

Services and work to date on reducing hospital admissions, effective discharge systems and 

integration work with partners.   

 

During the presentation and Q&A, all parties agreed that some of the performance targets 

set for 2018/19 could be more challenging, and Members would therefore recommend a 

review of Performance Measures across the Plan at the earliest opportunity.  Members of 

this Committee’s Performance Panel have agreed to pick up these issues when they 

consider Q1 Performance.  Councillor Thorne has also been made aware of this in my letter 

to her.   

 

Whilst much of the discussion on homelessness fell within Councillor Thorne’s Portfolio, I felt 

it important to include you in the Committee’s discussions on homeless people with complex 

needs, as these individuals may fall within your portfolio as they are identified and supported 

via health and social care.  At our next meeting in May, we will receive a strategy 

development brief on the Homelessness & Housing Need Strategy.  Members of the 

Scrutiny Committee have stated that, as part of this Item, they wish to hear about the 
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approach that will be proposed in dealing with people with complex needs and also what 

schemes/solutions are being developed to get people off the streets and into the community. 

Members discussed and agreed that it should be acknowledged that not all people who are 

currently homeless wish to live alone and may fear isolation and loneliness, and would 

encourage the consideration of supported, shared living as an option going forward in 

addressing this issue.  Councillor Thorne has also been made aware of this in my letter to 

her.   

 

Information, Advice and Assistance Update 

 

The Committee commends the work done to date on developing the IAA Service and 

Members look forward to receiving further updates as the service continues to develop into 

mental health and children’s services, as well as developments with Health.  Members noted 

the work being done in preventing people getting into crisis and the strengths based working 

approach adopted by the Service.   

 

Members were reassured to hear that Hubs were providing a good service and the system is 

an effective one for anyone seeking IAA under the Act.  However, Members felt that there 

should be an acknowledgement that specialist advice services provide a critical service for 

vulnerable people (whether under the Act or outside of its scope) and this should be 

recognised.  With this in mind, Members recommend that officers liaise, in the first instance, 

with Barbara at Riverside Advice to pick up on some of the points made in her presentation, 

particularly in relation to the flow of information between the Council and the Advice Centre. 

 

Members were disappointed that recommendations arising from the Scrutiny Report on IAA 

were not used for further developing the service for mental health users.  Members would 

encourage a review of the findings of the Inquiry to potentially inform further work with 

mental health users.   

 

Members of the Committee stated that they would wish to receive a further update at a 

future meeting setting out what progress has been made in relation to identifying demand for 

the IAA service.  Members were keen to ensure that it is advertised and promoted to 

encourage take-up of advice and services that many people may not currently be aware of; 

and to encourage those who do not currently engage in services to be made aware of what 

is available to them.   
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Members agreed that they would wish to hear from Social Workers at a future meeting to 

gauge their views on the culture change and changes to working practices, following the 

implementation of the Act.  In addition, Members would also wish to hear from Service Users 

in relation to their experiences in using the IAA service.  This will be scheduled into the 

2018/19 Committee work programme and I will discuss this with you further at an 

appropriate juncture.   

 

Extension of Contract in relation to the Supported Living Service for Adults with a 

Learning Disability 

 

Members were very pleased to be updated by yourself and officers on the work done both 

in-house and by approved contractors in delivering this Service.  Members were satisfied 

with the rigorous monitoring and review undertaken in ensuring that the service is delivered 

effectively with a particularly vulnerable group of people, and applaud the range of services 

offered across a wide range of need.  The news that only 2 complaints out of around 320 

service users was testimony to this, and the work undertaken by Denise and her team in 

planning for potential new users coming into the system was to be commended.  

 

Members would be interested to receive more information on those people who are currently 

in out-of-county placements.  Members are keen to understand the scale of this, including 

how many people are currently supported out-of-county and what types of support are 

offered in out-of-county settings that cannot be offered within Cardiff.  Members felt that, 

whilst there is a desire to bring some people back into the area, they were concerned that 

doing so may be to the detriment of an individual’s wellbeing.  An anonymised breakdown of 

cases would be welcomed by Committee Members to enable them to better understand the 

out-of-county issue.   

 

Finally, Members agreed that they supported the extension of the contract for SLS for 

another 2 years.  The Committee agreed that it was satisfied with the information 

supplied at the April meeting, and therefore would not wish to look at the Cabinet 

report at the 16th May meeting.  With this in mind, the Item will be removed from next 

month’s Agenda, and the recommendation for the Cabinet to approve an extension of the 

contract be advocated by this Scrutiny Committee. 

 

Thank you again to you and officers for attending.  I hope you find the Committee’s 

comments useful.  The only issue I require a response on is in relation to an overview of out-

of-county placements, which I look forward to receiving in due course.   
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Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR MARY MCGARRY 

Chairperson - Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee 

 

Cc:  Sarah McGill, Corporate Director People and Communities 

Barbara Kerridge, Riverside Advice Centre 

Jane Thomas (Assistant Director, Housing & Communities)  

Carolyne Palmer (Operational Manager, Prevention Services) 

Lisa Wood (Operational Manager Locality Services - First Contact & Assessment) 

Denise Moriarty (Strategic Lead Planning Officer, Adult Services)  

Nick Blake (Business Support Manager)  

Page 6



 

 

My Ref: Scrutiny/Correspondence/Cllr McGarry 

 

25 April 2018 

 

Councillor Lynda Thorne 

Cabinet Member Communities & Housing 

County Hall 

Cardiff 

CF10 4UW 

 

Dear Lynda, 

 

COMMUNITY & ADULT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 18 APRIL 2018   

 

As Chair of the Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee, I wish to thank you and 

officers for attending Committee and providing Members with an opportunity to consider the 

Housing & Communities Delivery Plan 2018/19 and to receive a Briefing on Information. 

Advice & Assistance.  Members of the Committee have requested that I feed back the 

following comments and observations to you.  

 

Housing & Communities Delivery Plan 2018/19 

 

The Committee was pleased to receive the Delivery Plan for Housing and Communities.  

Members were encouraged by assurances from yourself that the proposals set out in the 

Plan were achievable, and would also wish to commend staff at all levels in their 

commitment to achieving it.  On more specific issues, Member’s comments are as follows: 

 

Performance Measures 

 

During the presentation and Q&A, all parties agreed that some of the performance targets 

set for 2018/19 could be more challenging, and Members would therefore recommend a 

review of Performance Measures across the Plan at the earliest opportunity.  Members of 

this Committee’s Performance Panel have agreed to pick up these issues when they 

consider Q1 Performance.  Councillor Elsmore has also been made aware of this in my letter 

to her.   
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Homelessness 

 

The Committee discussed, in some detail with you and officers, the complex issue of 

homelessness in Cardiff and look forward to receiving a strategy development briefing on 

homelessness at the May 2018 meeting, as set out in the Committee’s Work Programme.   

 

Members noted the work undertaken with the Police in identifying those people who are 

homeless and those who are begging (but not necessarily homeless) and would welcome 

further information on how this is to be further tackled in the future.  It was noted that a “Five 

Step Approach” had been adopted and plans for this were currently being developed.  

Members would wish to receive any further information on this at the May meeting. 

 

Members noted issues raised in relation to how the Council and its partners will be dealing 

with homeless people who have complex needs.  Members acknowledged that this will be a 

complicated process, and support the view that tailored help and support is needed for 

individuals who fall within this category.  Councillor Elsmore has also been made aware of 

this in my letter to her, as these individuals may fall within her portfolio if supported by health 

and social care.   

 

At the May meeting, the Committee would be interested to hear about the approach that will 

be proposed in dealing with people with complex needs and also what schemes/solutions 

are being developed to get people off the streets and into the community. Members 

discussed and agreed that it should be acknowledged that not all people who are currently 

homeless wish to live alone and may fear isolation and loneliness, and would encourage the 

consideration of supported, shared living as an option going forward in addressing this issue.   

 

Youth Hubs 

 

The Committee has previously stated its support in relation to the development of the Youth 

Hubs in Butetown and in the City Centre.  However, Members were concerned about the 

response received regarding revenue funding for the development, implementation and the 

ongoing running of these hubs.  Members have therefore requested further information on 

the revenue funding of the Youth Hubs and for this to be provided at the earliest opportunity.   
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Information, Advice & Assistance Briefing 

 

Whilst this Item mainly fell within Councillor Elsmore’s Portfolio, I felt it appropriate to let you 

know that Members were reassured to hear that Hubs are providing a good service and the 

system is an effective one for anyone seeking IAA.  However, Members felt that there should 

be an acknowledgement that specialist advice services provide a critical service for 

vulnerable people (whether under the Act or outside of its scope) and this should be 

recognised.  With this in mind, Members recommend that officers liaise, in the first instance, 

with Barbara at Riverside Advice to pick up on some of the points made in her presentation, 

particularly in relation to the flow of information between the Council and the Advice Centre. 

 

Thank you again to you and officers for attending.  The only issue with which I require a 

response is in relation to revenue funding for Youth Hubs.  I hope you find the Committee’s 

comments useful. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR MARY MCGARRY 

Chairperson - Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee 

 

Cc:  Sarah McGill, Corporate Director People and Communities 

Jane Thomas, Assistant Director Communities & Housing 

Nick Blake, Business Support Manager 

Carolyne Palmer (Operational Manager, Prevention Services) 

Lisa Wood (Operational Manager Locality Services - First Contact & Assessment) 

Barbara Kerridge, Riverside Advice Centre 

 

Page 9



Mae'r dudalen hon yn wag yn fwriadol



Page 11



Page 12



Page 13



Page 14


	Agenda
	9 Gohebiaeth yn dilyn cyfarfod pwyllgor
	CASSC Chair's letter April 18 - Cllr Thorne
	CASSC Chair's letter April 18 - Cllr Thorne response


